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VTC participates in the visit by the Education Bureau's

delegation to the Guangdong Province for exploring
mutual recognition of qualifications at sub-degree level
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Dr Zhu Kong-jun, Director-General of the Department of Education of Guangdong Province (fifth from the right on the front row)
met with Ms Michelle Li, Permanent Secretary for Education of EDB (fifth from the left on the front row), Mr Albert Chow,

Executive Director of HKCAAVQ (third from the right on the front row), Ms Alaina Shum, VTC Deputy Executive Director (second
from the right on the front row), Mr Steve Lai, General Manager of Qualifications Framework Secretariat (second from the right

on the back row) and other delegates.
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From 8 to 10 November 2023, VTC joined a delegation
of the Education Bureau of the HKSAR Government
(EDB) to visit the Guangdong Province to learn the
experience of the Mainland in promoting and delivering
vocational education, which also explored the
Government’s initiative regarding mutual recognition of
qualifications at sub-degree level. The delegation was
led by Ms Michelle Li, Permanent Secretary for
Education of EDB, and comprised VTC Deputy Executive
Director Ms Alaina Shum, as well as other
representatives from VTC. The delegation also consists
of representatives from the Hong Kong Council for
Accreditation of Academic and Vocational Qualifications,
the Qualifications Framework Secretariat, and the Hong
Kong Metropolitan University.

During the three-day visit, the delegation visited several
distinguished institutions, including  Shenzhen
Polytechnic University, Guangdong Industry Polytechnic,
Shunde Polytechnic and Guangzhou Panyu Polytechnic,
with a view to learning the good practices of and
exchanging experiences with different institutions in
areas such as vocational education teacher training
and institution-industry collaboration.

VTC supports the initiative to explore mutual
recognition of qualifications at sub-degree level
between Hong Kong and the Mainland, and considers
that it would facilitate the articulation of students of
sub-degree level programmes between education
systems of Hong Kong and the Mainland, creating
additional and seamless educational opportunities and
enhancing career prospects for students.



